
 

 

Update: COVID-19 vaccination roll-out programme 
 

A multi-lateral meeting was convened on 12 July 2021 to discuss the progress report regarding the 

vaccination of DHA employees under phase two of the national programme. The employer reported that 

the vaccination of employees would be implemented from 19 July 2021. The Department of Health would 

administer and coordinate the process according to districts at various metropolitans in the country. 

Johnson&Johnson was hinted as the possible vaccine to be used. More details about the registration 

process would be provided in the internal communication to be issued in due course. 

 

The PSA encourages members to vaccinate to protect themselves from the deadly COVID-19 virus. By 

so doing, members would also be protecting their colleagues, family members and the community at 

large during the pandemic. The PSA urges members to continue observing health and safety protocols, 

even after the vaccination.  

 

Members are requested to send clarity-seeking questions regarding logistical arrangements of the 

vaccination process to peter.mngomezulu@psa.co.za or to PSA Provincial Offices so that the Department 

can provide clear answers. Members will be informed of developments. 

 

The PSA wants to take this opportunity to wish all employees who are unwell owing to COVID-19 a 

safe and speedy recovery. 
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